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for salmon would be confined to the economic zones only, except
where this would create economic dislocation for a state other than

the state of origin . The text clearly recognizes the primary inter-
est and responsibility of the state of origin in the anadromous

stocks .

This, I think, is a very important development because we had been
fighting, so to speak, an uphill battle in promoting the interests
of this species of fish, this anadromous species, and, therefore,
the fact that it has found its way into this text is of grea t

importance to Canada .

The economic zone should, in Canada's view, also include coastal-
state jurisdiction for the purpose of preserving the marine environ-

ment . Unfortunately, the negotiating text does not clearly accord
to coastal states the right to set national standards in the econo-
mic-zone area but only within the territorial sea, with respect to

vessel discharges and operations . As to the enforcement of rules
for the prevention of pollution from ships, the negotiating text
does not go as far as we should have wished in according a role to
coastal states as well as to flag states . However, so far as the
rights to establish vessel construction, manning and equipment
standards in Arctic waters are concerned, the language of the
negotiating text makes it clear that the exercise of such right s

is in no way contrary to the draft convention and that there is no
restriction on such regulatory powers in those areas .

That is another, I believe, important matter from the Canadian point
of view .

The single text has adopted the basic conception of transit passage,
as advocated by the major maritime powers, as the regime applicable
to navigation through international straits . Canada would have pre-
ferred to see passage through such straits subject to stricter con-
trols on the part of the coastal states involved . However, the pro-
visions define the straits as only those that are used for inter-
national navigation and exclude straits lying within the internal
waters of a state . As Canada's Northwest Passage is not used for
international navigation,and since Arctic waters are considered by
Canada as being internal waters, the regime of transit does not
apply to the Arctic and we are therefore able to continue to enact
and enforce pollution-control regulations in that area .

Canada's long-standing position that it exercises sovereign rights
over the continental margin both within and beyond 200 miles is
fully reflected in the negotiating text . At the same time we are
conscious of the need to work out equitable arrangements wit h
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